Grace and peace to my brothers and sisters here at FELC! 
Have you noticed? So much is going on! We are even seeing visitors on Sunday morning!! We are seeing sign after sign of the Holy Spirit working among us, healing our hurts and fears and leading us into mission for the sake of Jesus our Savior! Are we healed now? Well, we are getting closer. This is a time to be very careful to work together, to listen to each other, to pray for our mission, to forgive and love each other not only by intent but in reality! At the end of this month I will be on retreat with the Society of the Holy Trinity, a pan-Lutheran pastoral prayer society. We didn’t meet last year because of Covid and because we are meeting in Illinois we will be masked everywhere we go, even inside. God grant me patience! I’m so glad to be living in Ohio!! While I’m there, a friend is bringing 100 used Lutheran Books of Worship (the green book) for us to use, free of charge! As ministry here returns to normal we begin to pick up groups and ministries that took a vacation during Covid. One such ministry is Pub Theology, an outreach to members and non-members in a safe environment where we can ask questions, express doubts, and even be deepened in faith. More information is coming. Talking about Covid, wow! The information, or the talking points, seems all over the map! May our good Lord protect us, heal us, love us, save us!!! I have received around 40 of the first Surveys of our Self-Study. Thank you to everyone who took time to think, pray and fill out this first survey which asks us what we like in our ministry together and what we could be doing better. Next month we will ask about what kind of pastor would be good for First English, what characteristics are more important or less important. Mid October I will share the results of the first survey. Mid November I will share the results of the second survey. At our Annual Meeting in January we will elect our Call Committee. We need your prayers especially now! 
Blessings, Pr Tim
